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Virginia Kirsch

We believe it has always been the intention of the developer to demolish the pool as part of his development 

plan.

This is attested to by the fact that we (the current owners of the Schreiber House), were contacted by Savills 

estate agents early in 2017 soon after the applicant acquired 35 Templewood Avenue.

The applicant instructed Savills to enquire whether we would be interested in having the pool relocated to our 

garden.

We are fundamentally opposed to the demolition/relocation of the Schreiber pool and strongly believe that 

developers must not be allowed to ride roughshod over the architectural heritage of the nation.
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